
 
 
 
 
Mr Samuel Griffiths, 
NSW Legislative Council Crown Lands Inquiry, 
 
Dear Mr Griffiths,         22nd August 2016. 
 

Transcript of Evidence provided by Frances Bray 1st August 2016 
 
I refer to your email of 10th August providing instructions regarding evidence, including clarification of 
issues. 
 
I provided an estimate of numbers of Shoalhaven City Council Bushcare sites and groups saying “I think it is 
something like 80 bushcare sites and groups.” See page 32 of the draft Transcript. 
 
Since the hearing I have consulted Shoalhaven City Council’s Bushcare co-ordinator to obtain the exact 
information. I have been advised that there are currently 69 Bushcare Groups, but no documentation is 
available regarding the number of sites. Nevertheless the number of sites would be much greater than the 
number of groups. 
 
I will email this letter to you, together with a copy of Page 30 with corrections to the draft Transcript. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Frances Bray PSM BE Ed Dip ED 
President 
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